
Hello everyone, my name is Joya Saxena. I'm a 
senior at Scripps Ranch High School and I will be 
organizing my school's climate strike. This 
movement is so important to me because as a 
student, I am fearful for my future. 

I am walking out because I am sick and tired of the 
continuing inaction of our elected officials. We 
think every school should participate because 
throughout history, whether it's the Vietnam War or 
the March for our Lives, grassroots youth movements 
have shifted conversations and shown the world that 
the youth do care about their futures. 

We do not solely sit on our phones and use Tik Tok. 
We are the change and we are the future of this 
planet. Thus far, six colleges/universities and 
eight high schools in San Diego County are planning 
their own walkouts and we expect more to plan 
climate actions soon. 

Students are organizing these events themselves, 
which means they are going to do what is 
appropriate for them. Some [students] are missing 
school entirely to stage a sit-in at their city 
halls while others are staying on campus grounds to 
do sit-ins on campus. 

Some are using colorful ribbons to highlight the 
threats of the climate crisis. Here at San Diego 
350, we provide resources and a toolkit for student 
organizers who are planning their events on their 
campuses. Students can register their walkouts
online and use flyers and social media to make 
their events known schoolwide.



On climatewalkoutsd.org, there is a map of all the 
strikes happening in our community, please check it 
out.

We ask that adults join us in solidarity with our 
movement by walking out of their workplaces. We 
need as many allies to show up and mobilize with us 
to make our movement stronger and more effective. 
We hope to inspire our peers and community members 
to take action on humanity's biggest existential 
threat. 

We hope that through this mass movement, our 
elected officials will finally hear our cries and 
create policies that will mitigate the climate 
crisis.


